
SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
AREA 2 FORUM 

 
Chilton and Windlestone 
Community College 

Tuesday,  
11 January 2005 

 
Time: 6.30 p.m. 

 
 
Present: Councillor Mrs. C. Potts (Chairman) – Sedgefield Borough Council and  
 

Councillor T.F. Forrest – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor A. Hodgson – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor R.A. Patchett – Sedgefield Borough Council 

 

Councillor G. R. Wood - Chilton Town Council  
Councillor A. Bruce - Chilton Town Council 
Councillor V. Collinson -  Chilton Town Council 
Councillor L. Dixon - Chilton Town Council 
Councillor M. Errington - Chilton Town Council 
Councillor J. Lee -  Chilton Town Council 
Councillor L. Potts - Chilton Town Council 
Councillor B. Turner - Chilton Town Council 
J. Cullerton - Chilton Partnership 
C. Hale - Chilton Partnership 
M. Taylor - Chilton West Residents Association 
Councillor L. Ord - Cornforth Parish Council 
Inspector S. Winship -    Durham Constabulary  
G. Porter - Durham County Council 
Councillor J. Chaplin - Ferryhill Town Council 
E. Bruce - Local Resident 
D. Cullerton - Local Resident 
L. Race -  Local Resident 
W. Race - Local Resident 
Dr. A. Learmonth - Sedgefield PCT 
Mrs. S. Slaughter - Sedgefield PCT 

 
 

In 
Attendance: 

 
Miss L. Moore                               
 

Apologies: Councillor B.F. Avery, JP          -    Sedgefield Borough Council 
 

Councillor Mrs. K. Conroy – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor J.E. Higgin – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor B. Meek – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor G. Morgan – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor D.A. Newell – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor Ms. M. Predki – Sedgefield Borough Council 
S. Gator – Ferryhill Business and Enterprise College 
Chief Inspector Hall – Durham Constabulary 

 
AF(2)21/04   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 Members had no interests to declare. 
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AF(2)22/04   MINUTES  
 The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November, 2004 were confirmed 

as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (For copy see file of 
Minutes). 
 

AF(2)23/04   POLICE REPORT  
 Inspector S. Winship was present at the meeting to give details of the 

crime figures and local initiatives for the Chilton, Ferryhill, West Cornforth 
and Bishop Middleham areas. 
 
It was reported that the crime statistics were as follows :- 
 

 Oct. 2004 Nov. 2004 Dec. 2004 
 

Total Number of Crimes 138 154 102 
Dwelling Burglary 4 9 2 
Att. Burglary - Dwelling 0 2 0 
Burglary - Other 12 10 7 
Violence Against Persons   
(Assaults) 

 
10 

 
7 

 
11 

Theft of Motor Vehicles 4 5 3 
Theft from Motor Vehicles 7 10 5 
Attempted Thefts from 
Motor Vehicles  

 
0 

 
0 

 
0 

Theft – General 25 22 20 
Drug/Substance Misuse 3 6 4 
Criminal Damage 75 91 50 
Youths Causing 
Annoyance 

87 89 63 

Motorcycle complaints 
(Total for 2003 – 43) 
(Total for 2004 – 73) 

7 6 3 

Total Number of Incidents 677 650 523 
Total Number of Arrests 69 69 60 

 
   
The Forum was given details of a number of operations, which were 
ongoing throughout the area. 
 
It was reported that two Anti-Social Behaviour Orders had been obtained 
in relation to two members of the same family who had been causing 
problems in the West Cornforth area.  One Acceptable Behaviour 
Contract had been drawn up and signed by a young person causing 
problems in the Dean Bank area of Ferryhill and one individual was 
being closely monitored in the Chilton area with a view to criminal 
charges being brought and a possible Anti-Social Behaviour Order. 
 
Specific reference was made to multi-agency working. Four confidential 
reporting boxes had been installed at locations in West Cornforth and 
beat surgeries had restarted in the village Primary School.  A Text-a-Cop 
scheme had also been launched in the West Cornforth area.  
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The Forums attention was brought to a firearms incident in the Chilton 
area just after Christmas. It was explained that five persons were 
arrested and were on police bail pending further enquiries. The initial 
incident was brought to a safe conclusion. 
 
With regard to drug misuse it was reported that a number of warrants 
had been executed throughout the area and a large quantity of drugs 
had been recovered, a substantial seizure being in Chilton. 
 
Discussion took place in relation to the Street Safe Initiative, which was 
launched in May 2004.  Inspector Winship explained that County 
Durham had a low level of crime. Despite this, however, Sedgefield 
Borough had one of the highest levels of Fear of Crime in the country.  
The aim of the Initiative therefore was to work with the community to 
address the issues of crime, fear of crime, anti-social behaviour and 
quality of life.  The Initiative had four themes, which were: 
 
• Police presence in the community 
• Environment and physical factors 
• Effective response 
• Community and public engagement 
 
Concern was expressed in relation to the perceived level of Anti Social 
behaviour and criminal damage in the western area of Chilton. It was 
explained that the possible cause of this was the high level of absentee 
social landlords in that area and the difficulty in managing tenancies. 
 
Concern was also expressed in relation to punishments given for crimes 
relating to Anti Social Behaviour. It was explained that although the 
Courts were moving away from custodial sentences they were becoming 
more accountable to local communities. 
 

AF(2)24/04   SEDGEFIELD PRIMARY CARE TRUST  
 Doctor A. Learmouth and Mrs. S. Slaughter were present at the 

meeting to provide an update on local health matters. 
 
Specific reference was made to the report, “Achieving Patient Access 
Targets and Baseline Performance Requirements” which had been 
circulated at the meeting.  (For copy see file of Minutes). 
 
It was reported that the targets with regard to Access to a GP within 
Two Working Days and a Primary Health Care Professional Within One 
Day had continued to be met. It was also noted that no-one had waited 
more than 17 weeks for an outpatient appointment or 9 months for an 
inpatient appointment. 
 
Reference was also to an assessment of Mental Health Services that 
had been undertaken by the Strategic Health Authority.  It was noted 
that 40 out of the 43 required standards had been met. 
 
The Forums attention was drawn to the fact that the performance of 
some hospitals outside of the Borough could have an effect of the PCT 



 

4 

as a whole and result in the current star rating remaining the same or 
falling.  
 
With regards to the Urgent Care Centre at Bishop Auckland Hospital, it 
was reported that arrangements had been made to employ three 
emergency care practitioners to enhance the service offered. The PCT 
had taken full responsibility for out of hours services on 1st December 
2004. 
 
Reference was made to the development of Chilton Health Centre 
under the LIFT programme.  It was explained that the LIFT Company 
became a legal entity last year. Although the project had started, the 
land in Chilton had not yet been purchased. The Chilton Health Centre 
did remain a high priority and it was emphasised that it was the Trust’s 
intention to make more services available from the Centre. 
 
Reference was made to the problems that Chilton residents 
encountered in trying to see a GP at their local surgery.  It was pointed 
out that to see a doctor urgently patients often had to travel to the 
Ferryhill surgery, which was more costly and inconvenient especially for 
those relying on public transport. 
      
The Forum was informed of a Workshop, which would be held in 
February 2005 regarding the Health and Well-being of People in 
Sedgefield Borough. 
 

AF(2)25/04   STREET SAFE INTITIATIVE  
 Apologies were received from Chief Inspector Hall from Durham 

Constabulary. 
 

AF(2)26/04   NEIGHBOURHOOD WARDEN STEERING GROUP  
 It was agreed that Mrs. M. Taylor (Chairman of Chilton West Residents 

Association) and Mrs. C. Hale (Chairman of the Chilton Partnership) be 
appointed as the representatives for Area 2 Forum on the 
Neighbourhood Warden Steering Group.  
 

AF(2)27/04   LSP BOARD MINUTES  
 The Minutes of the Board Meeting of Sedgefield Borough Local 

Strategic Partnership held on the 20th October, 2004 were considered 
and noted.  (For copy see file of Minutes). 
  

AF(2)28/04   DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 Tuesday 22nd February, 2005 at West Cornforth Community Centre.  

 
 
 

 
 
ACCESS TO INFORMATION 
Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection, etc., in relation to these Minutes and associated papers should 
contact Miss L. Moore Tel 01388 816166 Ext 4237 
 


